Guidance for Line Managers and Employees who may be affected by Industrial Action in Schools

The following guidance is issued to assist line managers and employees who may experience difficulties attending their normal place of work or who may have childcare issues during this industrial action.  The overriding aim is to ensure employees can continue in work or take appropriate time off ensuring the least disruption to Council business or to employees individually.
In such circumstances the key principle is that employees and line managers should agree what arrangements are reasonable in the circumstances.   Employees should make every effort to attend for work and they should ensure that their line manager is kept fully informed of the situation.
Employees who are unable to attend their normal place of work due to closure
Employees should confirm their availability to attend work in advance with their line manager. If employees are not able to work at a different location, they should ring in on the morning of the Industrial Action to confirm their availability for work on that day.
Employees who are scheduled to work and are available for work, but who are unable to do so due to school closure, will receive their normal salary for that day.

If employees do not contact their line manager to confirm their availability, they will not receive payment for that day as they will be considered to be taking industrial action.
Employees who experience problems attending work due to childcare issues
Employees who anticipate experiencing problems attending work should in the first instance discuss this with their headteacher/line manager.  Where it is agreed that they will be unable to attend their normal place of work, the following guidelines should be applied:

i. Agree home working arrangements where this is feasible or

ii. Agree arrangements for the employee to work from another location if that is feasible or

iii. Agree with the employee that available flexi-time credit should be used if applicable or

iv. Agree extensions to the debit limits within the flex time scheme or

v. Agree that time off in lieu is appropriate eg if they have a bank of lieu time accrued or

vi. Agree that the employee should take paid time off their annual leave entitlement e.g., if they have annual leave balance remaining or

vii. Agree that the time lost will be made up at a later date or

viii. Agree that unpaid time off is appropriate in the circumstances

It should be noted that Urgent Domestic Leave cannot be used in these circumstances.
The above should be applicable to most situations, either singularly or in a combination.  However, in exceptional circumstances, if none of the above is appropriate, the line manager can, where appropriate with approval given by the relevant Assistant Director, agree to sanction additional paid time off. 

Line managers should not present any one option as compulsory but should take each individual’s needs and circumstances into account.  Likewise, employees should consider workplace needs and colleagues who have to provide cover for their absence.

If managers have any queries in relation to this guidance they should in the first instance raise them by creating a ticket in the People Management Portal
Further information is available on the School’s Portal and the County Council’s HR web pages link
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